
I oppose House Bill 3063 
 

As a parent of 4 children who have had reactions to vaccines (high fever and 
swelling larger than 6 inches in diameter surrounding the injected area,)  I 

wish to keep my rights as a parent to exempt immunizations as is fitting for 
my family.   

 
Attached is an image of one of my children's reaction to the Tdap 

 

Excerpt from family journal    Both girls had some kind of allergic reaction to 
their Tdap Immunization.  Tried to get a follow up appointment because of their 
rashes turned out to be in vain.  I finally got some help when I took the girls to the 
Rite Aid Pharmacist (via recommendation from my Doc, who wasn't willing to see 
them both times I called asking for help.  No wonder I have hard feelings towards 
the medical field).  The Pharmacist said it looked like an allergic reaction but of 
course couldn't say for sure since she's not a doctor.  We gave both girls some 
benadryl and the next morning the swelling and redness had subsided.  Finally it 
had been 3 days of fever and swollen injection site.  
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